| urge you to vote for reproductive freedom and access to reproductive health care. Specifically DO PASS
HB 1477 to protect access to fertility treatments. I've lived in North Dakota my whole life and throughout
the past 10 years I've seeked medical reproductive treatments with the intent of getting pregnant.

With infertility disease increasing, | want North Dakota to be supportive of couples wanting to grow their
families, more young families is good for North Dakota. It’s strenuous enough facing infertility mentally,
physically and financially, lets insure that fertility treatments are protected in North Dakota. Infertility is
not just a medical condition it affects North Dakotans daily and impacts our future. Keep access to
fertility treatments within our state so it is accessible with up to date techniques and technology to our
North Dakota citizens.

IVF and reproductive services are good things; supporting the birth of babies, growing families, creating
communities, making women moms and men dads. | dream of the day | get to become a mom. | feel
grateful that I’'ve had supportive doctors throughout my infertility journey with my fertility treatments
including multiple IVFs. Though we still haven’t had a successful full term pregnancy yet, | fully believe
IVF is good, and have seen so many miracles born from IVF. It’s important to protect access to
reproductive medical care in North Dakota. We want great medical providers in North Dakota.

Vote Do Pass for HB 1477.

Thanks,
Robin Holt
Grafton, ND



